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Grove CID Joint Executive & Finance Committee Meeting Minutes 

October 12th, 2020 at 10:00am 
At 4512 Manchester, St. Louis, MO 63110 

 
Committee members present: Kelly Kenter, Tom Boldt, Chip Schloss, Pete Rothschild 
 
Committee members not in attendance: Jack Baumstark 
 
Others in attendance: Alayna Graham (Park Central) 
 

1. Meeting called to order at 10:00 AM. 

2. Approval of September 14th, 2020 Minutes: T. Boldt made a motion to approve the minutes.  P. 
Rothschild seconded the motion. All in favor, motion passes. 
 

3.  Sales Tax Variance: A. Graham presented the historical sales tax. There has been an increase in 
sales tax received in 2020 compared to previous years. No solid explanation can be found. Possible 
explanations include Quiktrip sales doing well, new ownership of Taha’a Tiki, and the new Chao 
Baan business.  

4. Washington University Grant: K. Kenter presented his letter to the NSI to clarify what they will 
cover. Once this has happened, he will approach Hank Webber of Washington University to work 
out a deal.  

5. Other: T. Boldt asked P. Rothschild for an update on North Euclid CID about street closures. P. 
Rothschild explained the “streetery” where streets are closed for businesses to expand their 
seating. The businesses love it- it’s very successful.  

6. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 10:17 AM. 


